Minutes & notes from WCA Waste & Recycling Topic Group meeting 13/1/22
Discussion centred on two topics, both of which are being pursued by groups in Salisbury: food waste collection and street recycling bins.
Food Waste Collections 
It was noted that under Government plans, local authority Food Waste Collections are to be mandatory by 2023. This was revealed in a Government Press release from last May below.
Gov. Press release -7th May 2021
New plans unveiled to boost recycling
 
Under proposals unveiled by ministers today (Friday 7 May), every household will receive separate, weekly food waste collections from 2023, which will stop the build-up of smelly waste that attracts flies and pests. 
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-plans-unveiled-to-boost-recycling
It was agreed that this should be the focus of a new Wiltshire-wide campaign through WCA to get Wiltshire Council to meet this deadline. 
Margaret and Shirley pointed out that there had been food waste collections in Wales and Bath and Bristol for some years, and Loppy confirmed this for Swansea. Members will contact Swansea Council waste & recycling, to seek further information. An internet check during the meeting confirmed that Dorset Council collects food waste, but Hampshire does not; more research needed re. Other neighbouring areas e.g. Swindon, Mendip, Gloucestershire.

There was discussion as to whether WCC would withdraw the Green Johanna compost bins when they issued Food Waste Buckets. Decided that they probably would not unless requested as plastic may have deteriorated and a lot of people would be composting garden and vegetable waste, and should continue to be encouraged to do so – especially in rural areas where collections would possibly be more difficult.

Shirley asked what was WCC's reason for dragging their feet on food waste collection, and apparently the reason they have given is that because it's a rural county it is then too difficult. This was deemed ridiculous because food waste is collected in Dorset, Somerset and Wales which are just as rural/ more rural.

The Warminster biogas facility (malaby Biogas) was mentioned, and it was noted that its CEO Thomas Minter had told WCA that they would willingly take all Wiltshire's food waste if the council would collect. It was also noted that biogas (methane) can be used in diesel engines such as in collection vehicles, thus creating a virtuous 'circular economy'.

It was decided to design a basic letter to be sent to WCA members and the groups under WCA umbrella to be used to lobby counsellors to bring forward food waste collections. A draft will be produced in the coming month incorporating the points discussed and to be researched above.

Richard also pointed out the attached Wiltshire CC Household waste management strategy published in 2019, in which there are 2 references to future food waste collection which he has highlighted.

Recycling Bins on the Streets (and Salisbury Guildhall Square in particular)
There has been a long-standing campaign for this in Salisbury. In 2016 the City Council agreed plans for this and allocated funds in its 2017 budget, but these plans were dropped by the incoming Conservative council in 2017.

Pros and Cons were discussed. On the plus side, prominent public recycling facilities would raise consciousness of recycling generally and improve the image of our towns and cities, especially for visitors (which is important in Salisbury in particular).  The possible Cons to this are a) adds to hazards for the blind and pavement clutter on narrow pavements, and (b) contamination due to mixture of waste types and 'dirty' waste (e.g. pizza boxes and other food and drink waste).

It was felt that contamination could be minimised if the recycling bins were for items that WCC recycle and would be marked appropriately and designated for typical town centre waste - coffee cups, plastic drink bottles, drinks cans etc.

Shirley pointed out that an increasing number of Supermarkets now provide disposal points for items which are hard to recycle, e.g. soft plastic packaging. There is a need for more public education and promotion of such facilities.

Sarah suggested a Terracycle Centre on the Guildhall Square in Salisbury, with recycle bins for items not recycled by WCC and not recycled by Supermarkets.

It was agreed that both the above discussions should be placed on the agenda for the next WCA general Members' Meeting, with a view to creating co-ordinated Wiltshire-wide campaigns in the coming year.
The next Waste & Recycling Topic Group meeting will take place on Thursday 10th February at 7pm.
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